CGO Reminders & Clarifications for Capital Projects and Other Types of Assets Under Construction
1. The Executive Budget Office has increased the threshold for capital projects from $100,000 to $250,000. However, for the accounting/financial reporting side of things, the threshold for capitalizing projects/assets that otherwise qualify for capitalization as building improvements, leasehold improvements, depreciable land improvements, or software is still $100,000. 

1. Capital projects may be set up in a way in which the project covers work being done at multiple locations/buildings. If this is the case, your agency still needs to assess whether the project qualifies for capitalization for each location/building and not the entire project. 
If it does, your agency should account for the costs per location/building and move the costs for each location/building from AUC to the final asset class based on when the project is substantially complete for each respective building/location, not when the entire project is complete. 
When the asset is moved from AUC to the final asset class, a different asset number should be used for each building/location and not the entire project. 

1. In addition to meeting the $100,000 capitalization threshold, there are three criteria for determining if a building repair/maintenance/improvement/renovation project should be capitalized:
2. Adds square footage or adds a new feature, such as installing an HVAC system or a sprinkler system to a building that didn’t previously have one, to an existing building
2. Prepares an existing building or room within the building for a new use (ex. a renovation to change a conference room into a kitchen)
2. Extends the useful life of the building (see Note below).
Note: When determining if a project extends the useful life a building, please keep in mind that there are many building projects that may be substantial in cost but are expected to be done throughout the normal course of a building’s life cycle (i.e., the projects preserve the building’s useful life rather than extending it). Examples of these types of projects may include, but are not limited to, roof replacements, HVAC replacements, bathroom fixture replacements, new flooring, water heater replacements, and interior/exterior repainting. If a building is fully depreciated or close to being fully depreciated, it may be acceptable to capitalize these types of projects. The age of the building and how many years remain in the useful life assigned to the building must be considered when determining if a project will extend the building’s useful life.  

If your agency would like assistance with or further guidance on determining if a project should be capitalized, please contact Layla Ballard-Sholly at lballardsholly@cg.sc.gov or 803-734-2121.
